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December 1, 2022 

VIA EMAIL 
 
 

 
Lt. Christopher Cannon 
Officer Trevor DeSousa 
North Las Vegas Police Department, Traffic Division 
6445 N Palmer St 
North Las Vegas, NV 89086 
 
RE: Multivehicle Collision at Signalized Intersection, NTSB Case #HWY22FH004 

Lt. Cannon and Officer DeSousa: 

Copies of the draft Group Chairman Factual Reports and attachments for the 
above-referenced investigation are now available for your technical review and 
comment. The deadline for submitting comments is Friday, December 16, 2022. 
Comments may be submitted to me via the email address below. The NTSB 
investigative team will review all factual comments and provide the parties with a 
written summary of the disposition of those comments, including whether changes 
have been or will not be made to the report and/or attachments. 

The purpose of the technical review is to verify the accuracy and completeness 
of the factual information on which our analysis will be based. We are inviting factual 
comments only, not analytical comments or editorial suggestions. 

After the technical review, you will have an opportunity to submit a party 
submission in which you may offer your analysis, including proposed conclusions, 
probable cause, and recommendations. Should you desire information on this 
process, including the deadlines for submission, it will be sent to you at a later date. 

Please remember that draft factual reports and attachments are for official-use-
only until released in the public docket, and NTSB regulations prohibit the release of 
investigative information that has not been released by the NTSB without prior 
consultation and approval of the IIC. If you have any questions regarding the 
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technical review process, please feel free to contact me via cell -  or e-
mail at   

Respectfully, 

Brian Bragonier 
Lead Investigator 
National Transportation Safety Board 
 




